
A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Alms-house meeting room on Thursday 14th September 2017 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Liz Collas, and Nick Elsome, also present were, newsletter editor, Lucy Turner, Caroline Hadley, parish clerk and two members of the parish interested in filling the vacancies on the parish council Hilary Dewey and Ken Atack and Sarah Greenwood in connection with reducing the speed limit in Crays Pond
1. Apologies for Absence, Nick Henry, Marjo McGee, Martin Wise, Kevin Bulmer and Rob Simister. 
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 13th July 2017 were signed as correct 
3. Matters Arising.  The clerk had been in touch with Goring Press who although they may be moving will still be able to print the newsletters. The repairs to the footway after the laying of the gas pipe had been satisfactory. 
4. Parish Hall.  The outside of the hall has been painted and the garden show had gone well with increased entries from last year.
5. Newsletter/Website. There would be a red cover for the November edition. Peter has updated the website and Nick asked if John Grey’s article on the fete could go on Facebook. 
6.  Recreation Ground.  All well. Nick had been unable to access the reports of the inspection, the clerk would forward them to him. The football goal and the table tennis table were being very well used.  The clerk had spoken to the clerk from Whitchurch parish council and they were using  Azalea Landscapes for their grass cutting. It was agreed that the clerk contact Berinsfield community business again to see if they could send someone to discuss the few problem areas were the grass was not being cut as per the schedule. Nick Elsome said that Garton end could be taken off the schedule as he would cut it. The paly ground report had been received and the link to it circulated Nick had not been able to access it so the clerk would download it and send it to him. 
7. District Councillors Report. There was no report but Peter reported that Rob Simister had been very helpful regarding planning problems at Stapnalls Farm. 
8. County Councillors Report. Kevins report had been circulated by email. 
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments – P17/S3071/HH Elm Cottage Goffs Hill Crays Pond RG8 7QD Extension to garages and stores No Strong Views but with a condition that security lighting should be activated by movement sensors not on full time. 
P17/S3228/LDP The Barn Collins End Goring Heath RG8 7RHChange of use from B1 Office to C3(a) single dwelling house Peter would speak to the planning officer and Liz would speak with the neighbour.
10. Finance & audit recommendations. There was £5,896.62 in the bank on 1 September, £ 180 had been paid in on 27 June and £45 had been paid in on 21 August an advertisement for the newsletter. The following payments were authorised

The following payments were made in August 


Dog Bins April - June

£25.12

June Grass


£209.12

July Grass


£418.24



September Newsletter

£270.00

HMRC  


£74.00

Clerks Salary July

£296.00


Contribution to 143 Bus Service

£2,750.00

The following payments were for September

August Grass 


£627.36

Playsafety playground inspections
£168.00

HMRC  


£74.00

Clerks Salary July

£296.00

Poppy wreath


£40.00

Open Spaces Sub

£45.00





£1,250.36
The chairman and the clerk had gone through the list of recommendations made by the internal auditor and were now in the process of putting these in place. On of these was the question concerning VAT and advertising in the newsletter the clerk had contacted OALC who had contacted their VAT expert who said that while advertising in return for payment is a taxable supply of services in the course of a business.  The council won't be obliged to register for VAT if its taxable sales are less than £5,000.  However, if it is not VAT registered it won't be able to reclaim VAT on any costs associated with the advertising.  Effectively, in this case, the council cannot reclaim the VAT when spending their £565. As there is no VAT on the printing of newsletters this will not be an issue.
11. Casual Vacancies Hilary Dewey and Ken Atack had come forward and were interested in becoming parish councillors. If no one else comes forward and there is no request for an election they could be co-opted at the next meeting.
12. Linking the Footpath   Peter will email Owen Jenkins from Highways again.
13. 143 Bus Service. The service from Going Forward Buses was running well but usage is poor despite the cost of £5 return being very good value. It was proposed by Peter Dragonetti and seconded by Nick Elsome that the parish council subsidise the bus service by £200 per month to keep the service going. All in favour. 
14. Crays Pond/ Tinepits All is well the swales are keeping the run off out of the pond and pond is looking very good with ducks & moorhens 
15. War Memorial.  The granite sets are now in and Peter will contact the stone mason to make sure they are on schedule. The clerk will send Peter the Public Insurance so that he can apply for road closure during the service.
16. Reduction of the Speed Limit at Crays Pond. Dr Sarah Greenwood from Crays Pond came to speak to the meeting about her concerns over the 40 mph speed limit at Crays Pond. This was an issue that has been raised before and the parish council would also like to see it reduced to 30mph. Sarah had corresponded with Anthony Kirkwood from Traffic and Road Safety Team who had said that they would be happy to review this matter again, but that that currently there is no funding available for this work.  There are however precedents of parish councils funding speed limit changes. . As a very indicative figure, the cost of introducing a 30mph limit on this stretch of road - if this was judged to meet the current DfT guidelines - would likely be around £5000; the costs comprise the speed surveys required to assess the proposal, the preparation and consultation on the new speed limit order, and - if approved following consultation - the installation of the new speed limit signing. The meeting decided that the parish council should look into options and consider a contribution towards the funding.
17.  Correspondence . SODC had sent a Save the date message for the  Autumn Town and Parish Forum 2017 Wednesday, 1 November 6:00pm to 9:00pm at The Fountain Conference Centre, Howbery Business Park, Benson Lane, Wallingford OX10 8BA The annual play area inspection reports from our recent inspection had been received and circulated from RoSPA Play Safety..
18. AOB   Peter will contact Rob Simister again regarding the White Lion as there had been no feedback. There will be a hearing on 25 October. Liz reported that the tree house was now down. Near the entrance to Town Lane beside Copyhold Farm in Whitchurch Hill a heap of waste roofing material wrapped in plastic has been dumped the clerk and others had reported this but it had still not been moved. Peter had written re the grass cutting grant.
19. The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 12th October in the parish hall. 
The meeting finished at 9.25pm
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